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Which Week? 
This Week: Tuesday 3rd Jan (Week 2) 

Next Week: Monday 9th Jan (Week 1) Sixth Sense 

For any feedback, please email: (Yr12) Mr Curran: ccurran@kingshurst.tgacademy.org.uk, (Yr13) Miss Foster: jfoster@kingshurst.tgacademy.org.uk; 

(Learning Mentor) Ms Akhtar: norakhtar@kingshurst.tgacademy.org.uk, Mr Bowers: jbowers@kingshurst.tgacademy.org.uk (Director of Sixth Form) 

With celebrations for the new year only a 

few days ago and no doubt fresh in all of 

your memories, once again, talk turns to 

reflections upon the year that has just past 

‘next steps’ to make this an even more pros-

perous one! 

Only YOU can answer this question, however 

there is little doubt that Year 12 and Year 13 are years that are worthy of setting a goal to strive towards 

with the beauty being that YOU control the outcome to an extent through the application of you own 

attendance, efforts and energy. 

Of course, we are not unique celebrating the New Year; research indicates that the earliest recorded 

festivities looking to welcome the arrival of a new year dates back over 4,000 years, to the ancient Baby-

lon. Unlike the calendar that we use, the Babylonians saw a ‘New Year’ starting in March, where the first 

new moon appeared (known as the vernal equinox) where there was an equal amount of sunlight and 

darkness as the days then shifted towards greater light. This time was marked by a festival called Akitu (a 

word similar to that of barley, in their language, which was cut in the spring) and unlike our one-off 

event, theirs spanned 11 days, with a different ritual taking place each day that celebrated their belief 

that the sky god Marduk had defeated the evil sea goddess Tiamat in order for the light to win over. 

Out with the old, in with the new 

As 2023 kicks-in, so to does a new timetable for many of you that 

many reflect subtle changes that you will need to refer to. We will 

therefore issuing you all with a new timetable (this week is a WEEK 

2). PLEASE CHECK THIS CAREFULLY. 

Just to remind you all that there is a requirement for ALL students 

to work independently during your  DIRECTED STUDY periods in 

the morning (where you do not have lessons). It is this work that 

galvanizes exceptional outcomes and great destinations and is 

time that cannot be gained back at a later point.  

For any of you with an outlier day that does not commence until 

after lunch, please speak to your ACL, Miss Foster or Mr Curran. 

Yr13: UCAS 

Deadline 

With the departure of Mrs 

Armitage, both Miss Foster 

and I will be taking over the 

coordination of applying to 

university for September 

THIS YEAR! The next two 

weeks are all that remain to 

get this completed on time 

and if you have ‘sat’ on this, 

please ensure that this is a 

priority to complete. ALL of 

you have sufficient time to 

do this during your Directed 

Study Time. 

Our series of information from National Online Safety, continues on this week regarding being ’green’ in your ap-

proach to  technology. Many of you may have received newer devices over the festive period and therefore, the infor-

mation and suggestions contained may provide some food for thought in what to do with your outgoing device that 

will otherwise be confined to a dusty corner of a drawer or to gifting to a younger sibling (for those amazing brothers 

and sisters out there!). 

Foodbank 

Appeal Dec’22  
Many thanks once again to the  

group of Year 13 students who 

all volunteered for the final 

few weeks of term in order to help manage the quarter-of-a -

ton of food and items donated by students, parents and car-

ers to the Kingfisher foodbank, based in Smiths Wood. We 

were able to deliver this to the food bank on the morning of 

final day of the previous term and therefore got it to them in 

time for the Christmas holidays. To those of you who donated 

to this, I want to thank you for making a difference. 
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